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JURISPRUDENCE CONTINUING EDUCATION (CE) REPORTING REQUIREMENTS 
 

UPDATED 1-05-2016 

 

Pursuant to Rule 4729-7-02(A) of the Ohio Administrative Code, at least 0.3 C.E.U.s (3 hours) 

of the total C.E.U.s required for the renewal of a pharmacist identification card must be in 

pharmacy jurisprudence. Pharmacists licensed with the Board who do not practice in Ohio and 

have met the mandatory continuing education requirements of another state where they hold 

a current license to practice pharmacy are not required to complete Ohio Board approved 

jurisprudence if they sign the waiver statement as stated in Rule 4729-7-02(F) of the Ohio 

Administrative Code. 

 

Effective January 15, 2016, pharmacists have two options to meet the current requirement that 

they obtain 0.3 C.E.U.s of pharmacy jurisprudence per CE reporting cycle.  These two options 

are:  

1. A.C.P.E. law programs as identified by A.C.P.E numbering convention “03”; or 

2. If provided by an in-state provider of continuing education, Board approved continuing 

pharmacy education programs that deal with current laws, rules, and regulations dealing 

with the practice of pharmacy and the recent changes that have occurred to those laws, 

rules and regulations.  A list of Board approved courses can be accessed from the Board’s 

continuing education web site: http://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Licensing/CE.aspx.  

NOTE: A.C.P.E. law programs successfully completed prior to January 15, 2016 and 

during the C.E.U. reporting dates will count towards meeting jurisprudence 

requirements.    

It is the responsibility of the pharmacist to verify that he/she has obtained pharmacy 

jurisprudence the meets the requirements in OAC 4729-7-01 prior to attesting that their 

C.E. requirements have been met. 

 

For more information on CE reporting requirements, please visit: 

www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/cechange. 

 

As a reminder, the Board of Pharmacy is also offers a free, online annual Jurisprudence Quiz.  

This no-cost quiz can be accessed by visiting: www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/quiz.  The questions in 

the quiz relate to the topics covered throughout the year.  The test is taken on-line and is 

graded immediately upon submission.  You may pre-print the exam, but you will have only one 

opportunity to take and submit the test for grading.  A score of seventy-five percent is needed 

to pass.  After successful completion, you will have the ability to immediately print your 

certificate and a copy of your certificate will also be e-mailed to you.  Be sure to keep this 

certificate to use if you are audited.  We are not able to upload successful completion of the 

exam to CPE monitor.  Please note: Do not mail any quizzes to the Board office.  We will not 

hand-process nor will we mail a certificate to you.   
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